
ECU STA  H O S T  TO  MEETING O F  NORTH CARO LIN A
S O C IE T Y  O F  SA FETY  E N G IN E E R S

Knesling (left to right): J. M. Fuller (Wood- 
side Mills, Greenville, S. C.), J. D. Mann (Ecusta 
Paper Division) H. M. Hall (Department of Lab­
or), H. W. Marsh (Great American Indemnity 
Co., Lexington, N. C.), C. A. Albaugh (Iowa Na­
tional Mutual Insurance Co., Greensboro, N. C.), 
H. E. Newbury, President (Ecusta Paper Divi­
sion), C. H. McAllister (Tide Water Power Co., 
Wilmington, N. C.), Tarvia Jones, Secretary & 
Treasurer (N. C. Motor Vehicles, Raleigh, N. C.), 
W. E. Shuping, Jr., (Employers Group, Charlotte, 
N. C.), H. S. Baucom (N. C. Industrial Commis­
sion, Raleigh, N. C.), T. B. Lemp (U. S. Fidelity 
& Guaranty Co., Raleigh^ N. C.), R. A. Shaw 
(Sayles Biltmore Bleacheries, Asheville, N. C.).

Standing (left to right): J. R. Young (Safety 
Journal, Anderson, S. C.), R. G. Deyton (Ecusta 
Paper Corporation), G. Glenn Howell (Dave

Steel Co., Asheville, N. C.), A. R. Floyd (Sayles 
Biltmore Bleacheries, Asheville, N. C.), H. M. 
Brosius (Shelby Mutual Casualty Co., Greens­
boro, N. C.), J. L. Fitzgerald (Department of 
Labor), T. S. Shinn (Carolina Power & Light Co., 
Asheville, N. C.), L. T. Dixon (Employers Group, 
Atlanta, Ga.), Steve P. Marsh (State Board of 
Health, Marshville, N. C.), Bryan Hurd (Cramer- 
ton Division of Burlington Mills, Cramerton, N. 

C.), J. D. Brown (American Enka Corporation, 
Enka, N. C.), A. E. Powell (Be.icon Manufactur­
ing Co., Swannanoa, N. C) ,  Frank Culvern 
(Southern Bell Telephone & Telegraph Co., Char­
lotte, N. C.), W. G. Alligood (American Yarn & 
Processing Co., Mt. Holly, N. C.). Attending the 
business session, but absent when picture was 
made: W. C. Creel, Vice President (Department 
of Labor) and George W. King (Dept, of Labor).

With Ecusta Paper Corporation acting as host 
to the above group on September 12 th, these So­
ciety members and visitors had somewhat of a full 
day here in the hills. The program consisted of a 
guided tour through the Paper Division, luncheon 
at the cafeteria, a guided tour through the Cello­
phane Division and the Medical Center, and a 
business session at the cafeteria from four to five 
during the afternoon.

In welcoming the group to Ecusta, Mr. L. F. 
Dixon who is General Manager of Ecusta Paper 
Division, paid tribute to the work that was being 
done throughout the State by the Society, and 
pledged his support in their program for further­
ing the crusade against accidents. The response 
was made by Tarvia Jones, who in behalf of the 
Society, expressed deep appreciation to Mr. Dixon

for the wonderful hospitality being extended the 
group. Included at the luncheon as guests, were 
the members of the General Safety Committee of 
the Paper Division, who were recognized by H. E. 
Newbury for the important part that each of them 
were taking in the local accident prevention pro­
gram.

At the business session, Tarvia Jones spoke to 
the group about the numerous needless traffic 
fatalities occurring throughout the State, and 
stressed the fact that the users of motor vehicles 
should concentrate more on "defensive driving”. 
The members of the Society pledged their sup­
port in carrying on a well balanced program for 
the prevention of accidents not only in industry, 
but at home, in the community and on the high­
ways.

14


